
Twilight Tween Families on Dr. Phil

by
Tillery Johnson



INT. DR. PHIL’S SHOW

DR. PHIL sits with a family of three: the 12 year old 
daughter, JACKIE; the mother, KAREN; the father, DOUG.

DR. PHIL
(addressing the audience)

Today on Dr. Phil, I’m talking to 
Jackie, a 12 year old girl who says 
she’s embarrassed that her parents 
are as obsessed with Twilight as 
she is.

(to Jackie)
Tell me about it.

JACKIE
Well, my mom and dad have more 
posters of Edward in their room 
than I do, and it’s gross because 
they’re way too old for him.

DR. PHIL
What I want to know is, why do you 
think it’s OK for you to be into 
Twilight, but not your parents?

JACKIE
Well...

Dr. Phil interrupts.

DR. PHIL
Because what it sounds like to me, 
is you’re a selfish little brat who 
wants to have Edward all to 
herself.  

JACKIE
But...

DR. PHIL
Now hold on, I’m not finished.  
You’re a hypocrite and a big dumb 
stupid dumb idiot.  I don’t even 
want to talk to you right now.

(to Karen)
Mom, let’s hear your side of 
things.

KAREN
I don’t see what the big deal is.  
So I have feelings for Edward.  
Maybe I’d like to make love to him.  
So what?  



DR. PHIL
I’m seeing you speak but all I’m 
hearing is that your ovaries are 
dried up like some biscuits in 
desperate need of a side of gravy 
and you’re trying to recapture your 
youth.  Does that sound about 
right?

Karen starts to cry.

KAREN
Yes.  But no.  But yes.  But no.  
It’s just that...

Dr. Phil interrupts.

DR. PHIL
Let me stop you right now because 
I’m disgusted.  I’m looking at a 
big dumb idiot dummy who’s a stupid 
moronic dumb dummy, and I’m sick of 
talking to you.

(to Doug)
Dad?  Where do you fit in in all 
this?

DOUG
I just think it’s got a great plot.

(a beat)
And I’d totally have sex with 
Edward.

DR. PHIL
So you’re just as sick and twisted 
as the rest of your big dumb 
family.

DOUG
I wouldn’t say that.  I just really 
want to see Edward’s giant sparkly 
penis as we make love on a warm 
rock in the sunshine.

DR. PHIL
Maybe it’s cause I’m country, but 
that sounds pretty gay to me.

DOUG
It’s not gay if it’s with a 
vampire.
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DR. PHIL
You do realize that the actor who 
plays Edward is a man in real life.

DOUG
Well I...

DR. PHIL
I’m going to cut you off right 
there because what I’m looking at 
is a big dumb stupid dumbass idiot 
dummy who should have stopped his 
genealogy before it ever started.  

(to Jackie)
Now how does it feel to hear your 
parents talk about having sex with 
Edward?

JACKIE
I didn’t... what?  

DR. PHIL
Did you have any idea they were 
this obsessed?

JACKIE
No, I just thought they really like 
calling out his name at night.

DR. PHIL
So you didn’t realize they wanted 
to put their mouths on his sparkly 
vampire penis?

JACKIE
No.

DR. PHIL
Let me ask you this.  What do you 
want to do with Edward?

JACKIE
I don’t know.  Like hold hands, I 
guess.  I just want to be his 
girlfriend.

DR. PHIL
It sounds like to me, that you’re 
the biggest dumb dummy moron idiot 
out of all of you.  Edward would 
never love a big dumb idiot dummy 
like you.  
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You couldn’t be any dumber if 
you’re mom had smoked crack up 
until the third trimester and then 
aborted you.

(to Karen)
Now Karen, at least you aren’t 
stupid enough to think Edward would 
love you.

KAREN
I...

DR. PHIL
I’m going to have to cut you off 
because you’re gross and you’re 
starting to make me want to 
sexually harass someone.

(to Doug)
And Dad, you should know better 
than to let your family watch or 
read Twilight in the first place.  
Imagination is the stupidest dumb 
idiot thing in the world.  

(to audience)
If there is someone here in the 
audience who doesn’t think Twilight 
is the stupidest dummy dumb thing 
in the big stupid dumb-dumb world, 
then somewhere Sarah Palin is 
missing her youngest child.  

(to Doug)
Do you agree, Dad?

DOUG
I’d have...

DR. PHIL
I’m going to put you on mute 
because I don’t really want to hear 
what’s about to come out of that 
big stupid dumb mouth.

(to audience)
We’re going to take a quick break, 
but when we come back, I’ll be 
talking to a big dumb stupid idiot 
dummy with a lot of dumb dumbass 
stupid stuff to say.
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